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Terry Fox Week: September 20 – September 23 
 

                                                       Upcoming Events 
           
September 19:  Meet the Teacher Evening 6 PM 
September 20:  Terry Fox Run 

September 21:    International Day of Peace 
September 25:  Boundary info night for the community - Gym 
September 26:  Individual Photos 
September 27:  Hot Lunch 
September 27:  Orange Shirt Day at school 
September 30:  National Day for Truth and Reconciliation – No students in session 
October 4:  School Improvement Day – No students in session  
October 11:   Hot Lunch 
October 14:  Thanksgiving Day – School not in session 
October 17:  Great Shake out  
October 24:  Halloween Dance - PAC  
October 25:  Pro D – No Students in session 
November 1:  Hot Lunch  
         
      
  

    

 Reminders 
• Our Meet the Teacher Evening for Gr. 1 – Gr 5 is Thursday evening from 6- 

7 PM.  
Please come to our gym, where you will be introduced to our teachers. You 
will then have the opportunity to visit the classes with your children and 
meet the teacher. There will be Food Trucks available starting at 5 pm and 
you will be able to visit the Food Trucks after meet the teacher night until 8 
pm. 

• Friday, September 20 - Terry Fox Run – Please donate $2 cash or online 

• All school fees for all grades have been posted on Schoolcash online.  

• Grade 5 Special Hoodie orders are due this Friday. 
 
 
 
 



  

FOUND!! 
 

 
These keys were found. If they belong to you, please visit 
our office and see Mrs. Bainbridge. 
 
 
 
 

Photo Day September 26  
 
Parents are encouraged to stay in the know by signing up 
for photo day reminders, date changes, and notifications 
regarding proofs at edgeimaging.ca/photoday. Any additional questions 
related to photo day are likely addressed in our FAQ section 
at edgeimaging.ca/FAQ. 
 
 
 

Catchment Boundary Changes REMSS Family of Schools (Elementary)  
The district is excited to be opening a new elementary school in the Northeast 
Latimer area of Langley. Ahead of September 2025, the District is communicating 
the catchment boundary change process which could impact 
children attending elementary schools in the R.E. Mountain family 
of schools. There will be NO changes to the catchment boundaries 
for R.E. Mountain Secondary, Peter Ewart and Yorkson Creek 
Middle schools. However, the District welcomes all families in the 
Willoughby Slope region to attend an info session, ask questions, 
and provide feedback.   
  
Attend this info session to learn more about the proposed changes, ask questions, 
and provide feedback.   
  
Location: WILLOUGHBY ELEMENTARY 
Date: SEPTEMBER 25, 2024 
Time: 6:30PM 

https://e1.envoke.com/ct/3944/3119341/785090653/c64bf1c678af13051e55e0b0f6f22d2b
https://e1.envoke.com/ct/3944/3119341/785090655/c64bf1c678af13051e55e0b0f6f22d2b


  

  
If you have any questions about the info session, please contact the school. If you 
have questions about the catchment boundary process, please 
email: feedback@sd35.bc.ca  
 
 
 
 
 
  

Back to School Immunization – Fraser Health 
The district’s community partner Fraser Health is sharing 
important information with families regarding Vaccination 
Status Reporting and Regulation (VSRR). Families are 
encouraged to review the following newsletter to help keep our community health 
and safe: 
  
Keep Immunizations Up to Date - Elementary  
  
For other languages read here. 
 
 

 

Child Day Event at Church in the Valley – October 

4, 2024 

A free one-day expo that aims to connect 
families of pre-K learners with important resources 
is planned for next month. Child Day will be held 
on Friday October 4 from 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. at 

Church in the Valley, and will feature community agencies, a 
marketplace, door prizes and more. See attached poster for details 
and ticket information or learn more here: 
  

https://buytickets.at/inclusionlangleysociety/1302946 
 

 
 
 

mailto:feedback@sd35.bc.ca
https://www.sd35.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2024/09/Elementarykeep-immunizations-up-to-date-parent-and-caregive-765479.pdf
https://patienteduc.fraserhealth.ca/permalink/765479
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbuytickets.at%2Finclusionlangleysociety%2F1302946%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0VjdIbGV3WHEcTJkrsvABgVDN7WoXMEX3igcngVBXRkw_UltJ51mJR19M_aem_ORwG0zhWfnuVHRWkhQo6BA&h=AT319Eavt2H86eWwgS9r4sbkgptYyt7y6kAnPTJ0ObhUzcOo3CR_OrI-YWtUWUea3P_xeRZuN0FMT6yvV8iBxPvy-HfaqCIyU-8Io8ADHWgnUb4Ul68l59OEW1Z7SSGvBYs0oT2lE5KoMgYGiX0O&__tn__=q&c%5b0%5d=AT17T-rSC3w6jw1Wl0oMrOkIvGY-kzviVdF1G799CB_U1ZirvV3VALpCWFpu6OEvKToymG1Hvx9X_Qjg5aAT8mMdzFpNjLFVT-1eCAjeVj7thQCmEAQMOm8pDsb8-FpA9UNFCMsrYWXYhmYlTcdwz6BtNZW9tWRtsPNrnvsOmUBhTKdiYQbM


  

Friendly reminders:  
  
We are not allowed to have parents in our hallways 
while school is in session. If you are coming to pick 
up your child at the end of day, please walk around 
the school and wait by the outside classroom door.  
  
If you must pick up early – please notify the office ahead of time. 
We will do our best to have your child waiting for you in the office 
for the time you require. The child MUST be signed out by an 
authorized person. 
  
Washrooms:  Adults are NOT ALLOWED under any circumstances 
to use the student washrooms. This is for everyone’s safety. If you 
need to use a washroom or have a small child with you that needs 
the washroom, please use the washroom we have designated for 
this.  
  

MEET THE TEACHER EVENING 

On Thursday evening from 6 – 7 PM is 
our annual Meet the Teacher evening. 
We will begin the evening in the gym. 
After we introduce our staff you will 
be invited to visit your children’s 
classrooms to meet their teacher(s). A 

bell will ring when it is time to change to your other child’s class. 

Please note: Teachers will discuss individual students at November’s 
parent/teacher conferences. 

 
 



  

Terry Fox Run 
 

This week, our students are learning about Terry Fox and why he is a hero to us all. It 
is so important to us to make the students aware of our “why” and why we take part 
in certain activities at school. The students learned that Terry ran his Marathon of 
Hope and was determined to make everyone aware of cancer research while he 
faced his own battle with cancer.  
Students discussed their own reasons for running and some even dedicated their 
running effort to someone they know who is a survivor or dealing with cancer. 

On Friday our students will take part in their own Terry Fox run.  Parents are welcome to join us 
outside on the field at 1:45 PM. 
We will reveal the final amount raised for the Cancer Foundation in next week's newsletter. Thank 
you very much to all parents who are donating to this worthy cause. Please send your child with a 
Toonie to contribute to the Terry Fox Foundation. Online donations are open until Friday, September 
27 on school cash online. All monies raised will be forwarded to the Terry Fox Foundation to further 
the cause of cancer research. Let’s keep Terry’s dream alive to find a cure for cancer!  

 

 
 
 
 

Every Child Matters: National Truth and Reconciliation Day/Orange 
Shirt Day on Friday, September 27 

 

National Truth and Reconciliation Day/Orange Shirt Day is a National Event to honour the 
Survivors of Residential Schools.  To honour survivors of residential schools, staff will be 
wearing orange shirts to support this important day. We encourage our students to also 
wear orange on Friday, September 27.  If you'd like to learn more about Phyllis Webstad's 
story (the person who inspired Orange Shirt Day), visit http://www.orangeshirtday.org. 
We hope that you will discuss Residential Schools with your own children in an age-appropriate way. The legacy 
of the Residential Schools is real and overwhelming. We hope you and your children participate with the staff 
at Willoughby Elementary by wearing an orange shirt on Friday! 
 
 

 

       

 

 

 

http://www.orangeshirtday.org/


  

 

Controlled Release Drill or Reunification Drill 

During the Great Shakeout in October, we will be conducting a controlled release drill 
to practice our preparedness for significant emergencies where we might have to 
release students one at a time directly to their guardians or other emergency contacts. 
ONE class in the whole school will be participating in the fully controlled release drill. 
To do this, we need to know who a safe, nearby pickup contact for each child in the 
school is. Emergency Release Form will be sent out soon. Remember that these are the 
contacts who can pick up your children in the event of a major emergency that might 
prevent you from getting home (of course, we hope this doesn’t happen in any of our 
lifetimes). Specific detailed information will be communicated with the class involved 
shortly. 

                               

 
SCHOOL DRIVE-THROUGH AND 

PARKING 

We ask that you be patient when 
dropping your children off and 
picking them up at school. 
Remember to be an example for 
your children. They look and learn 
from us. We have a very busy 

parking lot. Please DO NOT park in the drop-off or pickup lane. Please 
use the church parking lot across the street and walk your child over at 
the traffic light. Please do not jaywalk. Please DO NOT park on the drive 
through lane on 80th Avenue. This causes a traffic hold up. Please use 
assigned crosswalks and do not cut through the parking lot. Please stay 
on the sidewalk. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 
WHY A GOOD NIGHT’S SLEEP IS SO IMPORTANT! 

 
 

Did you know research shows that today’s children get on average an hour less sleep each night 
than they did 30 years ago? Because children's brains are a work in progress until the age of 21, 
and much of that work is done while asleep, this lost hour appears to have an impact on children 
it simply doesn't have on adults. It has been proven that fatigue can lead to poor school 
performance and negative behaviour, not to mention morning (and even all-day) grumpiness. 
 
Sleep is so important for good health and to keep children feeling their best. Lack of sleep affects 
children’s learning and how they get along with others. Children need about 9-10 hours of sleep 
a night. If this is a concern or, if you have a hard time waking your children in the morning, try 
moving bedtime a half hour earlier until you find a time that leads to their ability to wake 
independently or, at least without a fight. Have your child go to bed at this same time every 
night and rise at the same time every morning, even on the weekends to help them stick to a 
routine. 
  
 
How do I help my child get enough sleep? 

 Set a regular bedtime routine  

 Have a quiet time 30 minutes before bedtime (read, warm 
bath)  

 Avoid caffeine soft drinks and chocolate  

 Have a cool, dark, quiet room   
 

What if I have concerns about my child’s sleep?  

 Talk to your family doctor 

 Contact your public health nurse at your local health unit  

 Check out the BC Health Guide online www.bchealthguide.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bchealthguide.org/
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